
Region IV…continuted 

 

The venue and the staff were fantastic - displaying professionalism, hospitality, and 

delicious food. Those in attendance immediately gave a helping hand when needed and 

the success of the conference is due to this dedication and sense of serving others 

rather than themselves. Anyone that was approached about sharing, presenting or 

providing necessary items did so graciously and I personally am indebted to each one. 

My hope for this conference had been to provide camaraderie, current information from 

the National office, a little movement and fun, and a service project completed during 

our time together that involved each one present. We far exceeded my expectations 

and it is an understatement to say I was thrilled with the results! I truly feel blessed to 

have spent time with such outstanding women and I look forward to seeing my fellow 

Auxiliary friends in the future at Department conventions and the National Convention in 

July. A special thanks goes out to our National Junior Vice President, Colleen Orfanello, 

for donating a beautiful handmade pillow, showcasing our colors and symbol. We were 

able to raise over sixty dollars through a raffle to contribute to the National Ways and 

Means committee! 

 

Region IV is only one part of our MOPHA family but we are a vital part! We proudly 

support our Patriots, fellow Auxiliary members and their families and we truly make a 

difference in the lives of so many. If I can be of any assistance in any way, please reach 

out to me. If I don't have the answer, I will seek out others who do know. May God 

continue to bless each individual member, their families, the good works being done, 

and the United States of America! Proudly serving with heart and hands, Kay Jo 

Baucom, Region 4 President, MOPHA 


